
 

 
             THORPE WARD RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION 

 
EXTRACT OF MINUTES FROM MEETING 

 
DATED 14TH NOVEMBER 2016 

 
The following matters were among those discussed at the meeting. 
 
1 Wet Spots around the Ward were discussed with a representative of 

SCC.  The situation continues to be monitored and reported with the 
possibility of some action by SCC. 
 

2 On-going reporting of fly tipping within the Ward.  Report on the 
meeting held with RBC officers. 
 

3 Some confusion regarding recent changes to recycling required by new 
contractors.  All residents should have received flyers advising of the 
new instructions. 
 

4 On-going investigation into finding the name of the contractor who 
originally repaired the Animal Pound. 
 

5 Overgrown hedging in Mill Lane to be reported to RBC. 
 

6 Report on Remembrance Sunday and work carried out at the Memorial 
by the TWRA Gardening Group.  Thanks were offered to the young 
man who treated the benches with wood preservative. 
 

7 Penton Hook Landfill Restoration Update. 
 

8 Secretary’s Report including details of the Neighbourhood Watch AGM 
she attended during the month. 
 

9 Treasurer’s Report, which included details of the activities of the 
Community Gardening Group. 
 

10 Report on details of a meeting held with the EA in relation to the 
Bourne changes. 
 

11 Town Planning and Allied Matters – Planning applications for the past 
month were discussed. 
 

12 Surrey Minerals Plan + Aggregate Recycling:  The SCC Planning & 
Regulatory Committee review of the Milton Park Farm application has 
been deferred until 22nd February 2017. 
 

13 Local Plan: Responses to the Local Plan can be viewed on the RBC 



 

webiste. The Thorpe Neighbourhood Forum meetings are on-going. 
 

14 River Thames Scheme: This is scheduled for completion by 2025 
subject to additional funding.  The EA are holding a series of meetings 
details of which have been emailed to members. 
 

15 Councillors’ Reports: Our Councillors detailed their meetings and 
activities carried out during the past month. 
 

16 TWRA are currently in the process of setting up a Facebook page.   
 

17 The next edition of Thorpe Together should be available for distribution 
around 1st December. 

 
 
If members of Thorpe Ward wish to learn more about our activities 
please join our Open Meeting the second Monday of each month in 
The Rutherwyke Room, St. Mary’s Church Thorpe at 7.30pm. 


